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Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health

From: Simon Tregurtha [Tregurtha@thriftyoil.com]
Sent: Wednesday, September 01, 2010 3:18 PM
To: Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health
Cc: Larry Higinbotham; Chris Panaitescu
Subject: FW: TOC 49 & TOC 63
Attachments: image001.jpg

Paresh, 
  
  
Thank you for taking the time to talk to Larry and me this morning regarding the August 26, 2010 letters 
issued by the ACHCS for former Thrifty Station 49 and former Thrifty Station 63.  As discussed in our 
conversation this morning, Thrifty plans to conduct the following for these sites: 
  
Thrifty Station 49  
  

1)  Submit a Verification Sampling and Down-gradient Investigation Workplan (Workplan) for onsite and offsite 
assessment by the due date of 10/25/10.  The workplan will supersede the Revised Workplan for Additional 
Off-site Assessment dated 7/18/07 and the Request for Revised Monitoring Well and Soil Boring Locations 
dated 9/27/10.  The Workplan will include at least one off-site soil and groundwater sample location to define 
the down gradient limits of the hydrocarbon plume and at least two on-site verification boring locations.     

2)  Submit semi-annual groundwater monitoring reports 60-days following sampling events instead of the 30-days 
required in the ACHCS letter dated 8/26/10.  This site is being jointly sampled with Shell, and this additional 
reporting timeframe is necessary to allow the acquisition and incorporation of the Shell data into the semi-
annual report. 
  
Thrifty Station 63  
  

1) Submit an addendum to the Additional Site Assessment Workplan (Workplan) dated 2/18/09 by the due date of 
10/4/10, that will include the original proposed scope of work, and at least two off-site soil vapor sample 
locations west of the site and in neighboring properties.  It was agreed upon that installation of the monitoring 
wells in the offsite properties was not feasible and therefore would not be performed.   

2)   Submit semi-annual groundwater monitoring reports 60-days following the sampling events instead of the 30-
days required in your 8/26/10 letter.  In order to be consistent with the already established semi-annual 
sampling schedule, Thrifty will continue to conduct the groundwater sampling in the 2nd and 4th quarters 
instead of in the 1st and 3rd quarters as requested in your letter dated 8/26/10.   
  
Please let us know if you are in concurrence with the above-mentioned proposals.  
  
Please contact Larry or me if you have any questions. 
  
Simon Tregurtha 
Project Manager/Geologist 
Golden West Refining Company / Thrifty Oil Co. 
13116 Imperial Highway 
Santa Fe Springs, CA 90670 
Phone: (562) 921- 3581 Ext. 260 
Fax: (562) 921-7510   


